Chicago Dermatological Society NEWSLETTER **FALL 1996**

VOL. VI, ISSUE 1



OFFICERS 1996-1997

Henry Roenigk, M.D. President Bruce Bennin, M.D. President-Elect Jerome Garden, M.D. Vice-President Bruce Bennin, M.D. Secretary Kathleen Remlinger, M.D. Treasurer

The President

Henry Roenigk was born in Tuscaloosa, Alabama, while his father was attending the University of Alabama. The family moved to Chicago when his father attended medical school at Northwestern University. Grade school and high school were spent in Cleveland, Ohio, where his father began private practice. Henry remembers playing both offensive and defensive tackle on the football team. After high school, Henry attended Ohio University and then Northwestern University Medical School. During the summer before medical school, Henry was a head nurse on the OB ward at Cook County Hospital. Henry's first son, Randy was born just as classes were starting in medical school. When Cabrini Green opened in 1958, Henry and his wife moved into a beautiful high rise apartment there. Their second son, Ronald, was born at that time.

Henry completed an internship at Tripler Army Hospital in Honolulu, Hawaii (the Hawaii connection). He then spent 2 years in the department of dermatology at Tripler Army Hospital and the Schofeld Army Dispensary in Honolulu. It was there that his third son, Scott, was born. In 1963, Henry returned to Cleveland to begin his residency in dermatology at the Cleveland Clinic. In 1966 he was appointed to the staff of the Cleveland Clinic and served as head of the department from 1967 until 1977. In 1968 his fourth and last son, Larry, was born. During this time the Dermatologic Surgery Unit at the Clinic was begun, and dermabrasion and hair transplant procedures were performed. The head of plastic surgery at the clinic was not happy that his residents would sneak down the hall to learn hair transplant techniques from the dermatology staff. It was at the Cleveland Clinic that Dr. Roenigk became interested in Methotrexate and PUVA therapy for psoriasis and PUVA for mycosis fungoides.

In 1977 Dr. Roenigk became the Walter J. Hamlin Professor and Chairman of Dermatology at Northwestern University Medical School in Chicago, Illinois. He remained chairman at Northwestern until 1992. Henry's tenure as chairman at Northwestern was rich and full with expansion of medical and surgical facilities and faculty members. He remains a very active faculty member today at Northwestern with special interest in psoriasis, cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, and dermatologic surgery.

Dr Roenigk has written over 350 publications and 8 major textbooks. The 3rd edition of Psoriasis, which he co-authored with Howard Maibach, M.D. is due out in 1997. The three surgical textbooks he has written with his son Randy are especially gratifying to Henry. Henry has been an active producer of CME education: a) Hawaii Dermatology Seminars (20 years), b) Dialogues in Cosmetic Dermatology (10 years), c) 5th & 6th International Psoriasis Symposium, d) 1st & 2nd International CTCL Symposium, e) H&H Traveling Dermatology Seminars.

Randy became a dermatologist despite advice from his father to go into business. He currently heads the dermatological surgery section at the Mayo Clinic. Ronald and wife Peggy live in Chicago and run Inside Publications. Scott and his wife Amy live in Cleveland where he works for Key Bank Corporation. Larry works at Carlucci's restaurant in Chicago and at the Skin Disease Education Foundation (founded by Drs. Roenigk & Maibach). Henry has 4 grandchildren. Henry and his wife Kathie live on Lake Shore Drive (a 7-minute walk to work). Their boat in South Haven is named "Seariasis."

NEW CHAIRMAN AT UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS

Virginia C. Fiedler, M.D. became Interim Head of the Department of Dermatology at the University of Illinois at Chicago on June 1, 1995. She succeeded Lawrence Solomon, M.D.

Las Vegas, Nevada was home for Dr. Fiedler until age 14, at which time her family moved to Amarillo, Texas, were she graduated from high school. Dr. Fiedler moved to the Chicago area when she entered the Honors Program in Medical Education at Northwestern University, where she received her M.D. degree. She also completed her dermatology training at Northwestern University. She is board certified in Dermatology and Dermatologic Immunology/ Diagnostic and Laboratory Immunology. After completing her residency, Dr. Fiedler joined the faculty at the University of Illinois. In 1988 she joined the Upjohn Company to further pursue her research interests in hair loss disorders. In 1990 she joined the faculty at Northwestern as Professor and Director of Dermatology Clinical Research. In 1991 she rejoined the faculty at the University of Illinois as Professor and Associate Head of the Department of Dermatology and Chief of Clinical Research.

Dr. Fiedler has authored over 100 papers, abstracts and book chapters. Her chief interests are hair loss disorders: their pathomechanisms and treatments, and clinical research. She has trained several laboratory and clinical research fellows. She is currently collaborating with Dr. Raj Kumar (in her department) and Dr. Lin-fend Li (from Bejing Medical College) on a project to elucidate the molecular events occurring during induction of hair growth in alopecia areata following contact sensitization therapy.

Dr. Fiedler's greatest joy is her daughter, Kathryn, 2½, who enjoys reading stories, drawing, and playing with mommy's stethoscope.

IN PASSING

James J. Barrock, M. D. (1904-1995)

Dr James J. Barrock died of natural causes last year in Milwaukee. He was born to Lebanese immigrants in Chicago where his father ran a movie house and his mother sold linens door-to-door. Dr. Barrock knew in the first grade that he would be a doctor when a physician came to their home in Milwaukee to treat his mother. As Dr. Barrock looked on, the physician suggested the boy might want to become a doctor when he grew up. He graduated from Marquette Medical School in 1932, studied dermatology at the University of Pennsylvania, and set up a practice in downtown Milwaukee, where he stayed for more than 50 years, closing his office in 1990. His bow tie was his signature.

Dr. Barrock had a special place in his heart for the Chicago Dermatological Society. He always said, "This one is a gem." He loved the Society's meetings and would always come back from Chicago with some new bit of knowledge. He published several articles and made several presentations at local and international dermatology meetings. He was treasurer of the Federation of American Syrian and Lebanese Clubs for nearly 20 years and was named Man of the Year by that organization in the 1970's.

Dr. Barrock is survived by two daughters and four grandsons.

RESIDENTS' CORNER

WHERE ARE THEY NOW?

Cook County Hospital

Debra Bakal, M.D. is in private practice at Medical Care Service Center, Hoffman Estates, Illinois.

Halden Ford, M.D. is in private practice at Barsky Dermatologic Association, Oak Brook, Illinois.

Marcia Johnson, M.D. is in private practice at Barsky Dermatologic Association, Oak Brook, Illinois.

Northwestern University

Bari Cunningham, M.D. is pursing a pediatric fellowship at Children's Memorial Hospital in Chicago, Illinois.

Katherine Thomas, M.D. is in private practice in Elmhurst, Illinois.

University of Chicago

Shi-Fay Cheng, M.D. is in private practice in Atlanta, Georgia.

Andrew Tranvan, M.D. is in private practice in San Jose, California.

Derek Woolner, M.D. is in private practice in Calgary, Alberta, Canada.

University of Illinois

Joaquin Brieva, M.D. accepted a position as Assistant Professor of Clinical Dermatology at the University of Illinois Dermatology Department, Chicago, Illinois.

Abdul Hafeez, M.D. is in private practice in Charlotte, North Carolina.

Tina Venetos, M.D. is in private practice in Wilmette, Illinois.

Bella Zubkov, M.D. is in private practice in Hartford Connecticut.

NEW RESIDENTS

Cook County Hospital

Judy Chiang, M.D. was raised in Houston, Texas. She received her B.A. from Rice University in biology and English and her M.D. from Baylor College of Medicine. She completed her medical internship at UCLA Harbor Hospital.

Rebecca Miller, M.D. was raised in Santa Rosa, California. She received her B.S. at the University of California and her M.D. at the University of Southern California. She completed her internship at UCLA in San Fernando, California.

Nathan Newman, M.D. majored in biology at the University of Southern California. He received his M.D. degree from Albert Einstein College of Medicine in New York, and completed his medical internship at UCLA-West Los Angeles VA Medical Center.

Northwestern University

Rebecca Cummins, M.D. received her undergraduate and medical degrees from the University of Florida. She completed her internal medicine internship at Northwestern Memorial Hospital in Chicago.

Jean-Christophe Lapiere, M.D. was born in Liege, Belgium. He obtained his M.D. degree from the University of Liege, School of Medicine. He then did laboratory research at both Thomas Jefferson University with Jouni Uitto, M.D. and Northwestern University with David Woodley, M.D.. He completed his internship at St. Francis Hospital in Evanston, Illinois.

Linda Mak, M.D. grew up in Hong Kong, China. She graduated from the University of Wisconsin in Madison, Wisconsin and received an M.D. degree from Guy's and St. Thomas Medical School in London, England. After a pediatric internship at the University of Southern California, she completed her pediatric residency at Stanford University in Palo-Alto, California.

Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Medical Center

Clarence W. Brown, Jr., M.D. received his B.S. degree from Carnegie Mellon University in Pennsylvania. He earned his M.D. degree at the University of Pittsburgh and completed his medical internship at the University of Chicago.

University of Chicago

Jason Applebaum, M.D. grew up in Queens, New York. He graduated from Queens College and received his M.D. degree from Albert Einstein College of Medicine. Jason completed an internship in internal medicine at Bellevue Hospital, New York University Medical Center.

Jeffrey Knispel, M.D. grew up in Brooklyn, New York. His undergraduate education was completed at Cornell University. He attended Mount Sinai Medical School for his medical degree and then completed an internship in pediatrics at Mount Sinai Medical Center, both in New York City.

University of Illinois

Angela Alford, M.D. received her B.S. in pharmacy from Purdue University. She received her M.D. from Indiana University and completed her internship in internal medicine at St. Vincent Hospital in Indianapolis, Indiana.

Julie Goldberg, M.D. received her undergraduate degree from the University of Texas at Austin and her medical degree from the University of Health Sciences/The Chicago Medical School. She completed an internship in internal medicine at Rush-Presbyterian-St.Luke's Medical Center in Chicago. Following her internship she was awarded a Research Clinical Fellowship in the Department of Dermatology at Harvard University, where she investigated C02 Laser therapy of burn eschar at Wellman Laboratories of Photomedicine at Massachusetts General Hospital.

Melville H. Hughes, M.D. graduated from the City College of New York with a B.S. in biology. He earned an M.D. from Cornell University and completed an internship in internal medicine at Montefiore Medical Center/Albert Einstein College of Medicine, Bronx, New York.

Gary McCracken, M.D. graduated from Creighton University Medical School. He also completed his internal medicine residency there. He spent one year at Emory University as Clinical Research Fellow in the Department of Dermatology.

NEW MEMBERS

Sheryl Hoyer, M.D.

Dr. Hoyer received her undergraduate degree from the University of Wisconsin in Madison, Wisconsin, and her medical degree from the University of Chicago. After completing her internship at Northwestern University, she obtained her dermatology training at Cook County Hospital, both in Chicago. Sheryl is in private practice in Arlington Heights, Illinois, at the Leone Dermatology Clinic. When she is not practicing dermatology, she is working hard taking care of her son and two daughters (all under the age of 3).

Renuka H. Bhatt, M.D.

Dr. Bhatt graduated from the University of Illinois College of Medicine. She completed her internship in medicine at Michael Reese Hospital and her residency in dermatology at the University of Illinois, both in Chicago. She then spent two years as a research fellow at the University of Illinois. She is in private practice in Joliet and New Lenox, Illinois.

Jeffrey L. Melton, M.D.

Dr. Melton is a native of the Chicago area. He received his B.S. from Cornell and his M.D. from the University of Iowa. After completing an internship in general surgery at the VA Medical Center in Des Moines, Iowa, he received his residency training in dermatology at the University of Michigan. He then completed a dermatologic surgery and Mohs surgery fellowship at Indiana University. Currently he is Assistant Professor and Director of Dermatologic Surgery, Mohs Surgery and Cutaneous Oncology, and Cosmetic and Laser Dermatologic Surgery at Loyola University of Chicago. His offices are in Maywood.

Alexandria J. Zaleski, M.D.

Dr. Zaleski received her B.A. from Princeton University in Princeton, New Jersey, and graduated from the University of Illinois Medical School. After an internship at Loyola University Medical Center in Maywood, Illinois, she completed her dermatology training at the University of Minnesota in Minneapolis, Minnesota. She is currently in private practice at the Hammond Clinic in Munster, Indiana, with Mark Gordon, M.D. and Ron Minkin, M.D. Her special interests include interesting earrings and collecting frogs.

David S. Pezen, M.D.

Dr. Pezen obtained his B.A. in biochemistry and molecular biology from Northwestern University and his medical degree at Loyola University. Upon completing the basic science years of medical school, he was chosen as a Howard Hughes Research Scholar at The National Institutes of Health, where he studied the development of transgenic mice containing the complete HIV genome. After his research fellowship, he continued his medical education in Washington, D.C., receiving an M.D. degree at George Washington University. He then completed a medicine internship at UCLA and his dermatology residency at the University of Chicago. He serves as director of the Dermatology-Oncology Clinic at the University of Chicago. His professional interests include melanoma, cutaneous T-cell lymphoma, and dermatological surgery.

Debra A. Bakal, M.D.

Dr. Bakal grew up outside of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, and graduated from Yale University with a B.S. in biology. She attended the University of Pennsylvania Medical School and completed her medical residency at Massachusetts General Hospital in Boston. She completed her dermatology training at Cook County Hospital in Chicago, Illinois. She is in private practice with her husband, Jeffrey Bakal, M.D., in Hoffman Estates, Illinois.

Halden J. Ford, M.D.

Dr. Ford grew up in western Kentucky, graduated from Vanderbilt University, and received his M.D. degree from the University of Louisville in Kentucky. After an internship at Charity Hospital in New Orleans, Louisiana, he completed his dermatology residency at Cook County Hospital in Chicago. He is in private practice at Barsky Dermatologic Association in Oak Brook, Illinois.

SOCIETY RESEARCH AWARD

The Chicago Dermatological Society, through its research and education fund, will accept grant applications for clinical or laboratory research. Research must be conducted in the United States and the applicant must be a regular member of the Chicago Dermatological Society. Also eligible are residents in training and fellows, as well as Ph.D. degree-holders whose major appointment is in an academic Dermatology department. Applicants in the latter three categories who are not members of the Chicago Dermatological Society must be sponsored by a dermatology departmental or divisional preceptor who is a regular member of the Society. Only one application per person will be accepted.

The award(s) must be accepted in person by the successful applicant(s). In the event that a recipient is unable to accept the award, an alternate representative, approved in advance by the Society, must personally attend and accept it.

Limited funds are available to initiate clinical and/or laboratory research projects in dermatology. The Chicago Dermatological Society may provide up to \$10,000 in research funds for the next grant year. Applicants for grants are reviewed carefully and awarded on a competitive basis. The maximum period of funding is for one year. These awards cannot be used for payment of salary, indirect costs, or travel.

Application forms can be obtained from the Chicago Dermatological Society office. For application forms please call or write to:

Chicago Dermatological Society 515 N. Dearborn Street Chicago, Illinois 60610 Phone: (312) 670-2582

CHICAGO DERMATOLOGICAL SOCIETY

1996/1997 Committees

Plans & Policy Committee	Long Range Planning Committee/
Henry Roenigk, M.DChairperson	Centennial Sub-Committee
Jerome Garden, M.DVice-President	Mark Gendleman, M.D
Bruce Bennin, M.DPresident-Elect	Marshall Blankenship, M.DHistorian
Kathleen Remlinger, M.DTreasurer	Benjamin Dubin, M.D
Bruce Bennin, M.DSecretary	Charles Zugerman, M.D
David B. ShankerPast-President	Marianne O'Donohue, M.D2000
Samuel Solomon, M.DPast-President	Bruce Bennin, M.DEx-Officio
Darryl Bronson, M.DPast President/Cook County	Henry Roenigk, M.D. Ex-Officio
David Woodley, M.DNorthwestern	James Ertle, M.D.
Michael Tharp, M.DRush-PresSt. Luke's	Milton Robin, M.D.
Virginia Fiedler, M.DUniversity of Illinois	
Keyoumars Soltani, M.DUniversity of Chicago	Membership Committee
Tom Andrews, M.DPresident/IDS	
Harry Goldin, M.D.	Andrew Lazar, M.D
David Lorber, M.D.	Nona Craig, M.D.
Brian Cook, M.D.	Fern Nelson, M.D.
	Larry Levine, M.D.
Speakers Committee	Calantifia Cammittae
Bruce Bennin, M.DChairperson/President Elect	Scientific Committee
Nona Craig, M.DDirector, Midwest Clinical Conference	Keyoumars Soltani, M.DChairperson
Alan Lasser, M.DGreat Lakes Derm. Society Representative	Kathleen Remlinger, M.D.
Stephanie Marschall, M.D.	Amy Paller, M.D.
Henry Roenigk, M.D. Ex-Officio	David Woodley, M.D.
, , ,	Iris Aronson, M.D.
Nominating Committee	Michael Tharp, M.D.
Darryl Bronson, M.D	Legislative Liason Committee
David B. Shanker, M.D.	James Ertle, M.DChairperson
Samuel Solomon, M.D.	Tom Andrews, M.D.
Finance Committee	Harry Goldin, M.D.
Finance Committee	Kathyrn Weir, M.D.
Kathleen Remlinger, M.DChairperson	Elizabeth LaVoo, M.D.
Moira Ariano, M.D.	
Kenneth Bielinski, M.D.	Awards Committee
Fred Levit, M.D.	
David Shanker, M.DEx-Officio	David Shanker, M.D
Bruce Bennin, M.DEx-Officio	Marianne O'Donoghue, M.D.
	James Pinski, M.D.
Skin Cancer Screening/Public Awareness	Marshall Blankenship, M.D. Henry Roenigk, M.DEx-Officio
Brian Cook, M.DChairperson	Henry Roenigk, W.DEx-Officio
Shelley Halper, M.D.	Ethica Committee
John Kalis, M.D.	Ethics Committee
June Robinson, M.D.	Brian Cook, M.DChairperson
	David Lorber, M.D.
Communications Committee	Bruce Bennin, M.D.
Communications Committee	Harry Goldin, M.D.
Mark Gendleman, M.DEditor	Arnold Gombiner, M.D

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Clinical Research at CMH

The Dermatology Division at Children's Memorial Hospital is looking for patients to enroll in several studies.

- 1. An 8 week trial of a new topical steroid in a novel base for 3-16 year olds with atopic dermatitis and at least 20% skin involvement.
- 2. A 12 day trial of a topical antihistamine for 6-18 year old children with atopic dermatitis.
- 3. A trial of the nonsteroidal topical anti-inflammatory FK506 for 3-6 year old children with moderate to severe atopic dermatitis.
- 4. A 14 month trial for patients aged 3 years to adult with congenital ichthyosiform erythroderma using a novel topical agent called "glylorin."
- 5. Patients with localized morphea or linear scleroderma for a 3 month trial of topical calcipotriene.

Future trials include a study of the topical ointment FK506 and subcutaneously administered interferon-gamma for children with moderate to severe atopic dermatitis.

If you are interested in referring any patients, please call Dr. Amy Paller at (773) 880-3681 or Dr. Bari Cunningham at (773) 880-8146.

Clinical Research at Illinois

The Dermatological Clinical Research Unit at the University of Illinois at Chicago is currently conducting two clinical trials. Virginia C. Fiedler, M.D. is the principal investigator.

- 1. They are looking for patients ages 2-70 who have moderate to severe atopic dermatitis to enroll in a study to evaluate an injectable drug to treat atopic dermatitis.
- 2. They are looking for male patients ages 18-65 or female patients of non-child bearing potential ages 18-65 who have psoriasis to enroll in a study to evaluate an oral drug to treat psoriasis.

Other studies involving treatments for atopic dermatitis, earlobe keloids, and alopecia areata may be starting in the near future. For information about the current studies and possible future studies involving dermatological conditions, please contact the study coordinator, Susan Loess-Perez at (312) 413-7783.

CTCL Clinic at Rush

The Department of Dermatology at Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Medical Center has begun a Cutaneous T-Cell Lymphoma (CTCL) Clinic using Extracorporeal Photopheresis (ECP). The staff is currently evaluating all types of patients in this multi-specialty clinic headed by Michael D. Tharp, M.D., Chairman of the Department of Dermatology at Rush. The clinic also includes faculty from the Radiation Oncology and the Hematology and Oncology departments. If anyone in the community would like to refer patients for consultation, please call (312) 942-2195.

AAD ADVISORY BOARD SUMMARY

The Advisory Board passed by a one-vote margin at its annual meeting in February, 1996, a Resolution proposing regional elections of the AAD Board of Directors. The proposal is as follows:

- Eight districts within the U.S. and Canada drawn to represent approximately equal numbers of dermatologists.
- One individual to be elected from each district every 2 years to serve for 4 years.
- · No more than one individual from any one state.
- Members wishing to run would submit a petition signed by 50 voting members within their district.
- Officers would still be elected by the entire membership.

Advisory Board members who favored this proposal felt this new governance will provide greater accountability of Board members to the membership.

This proposal is currently being evaluated by the AAD Committee on Organizational Structure, chaired by Paul Russell, M.D., and will be presented to the Advisory Board at the March, 1997, meeting for further discussion and vote. Please submit comments to your Advisory Board representative and to Dr. Russell.

The Academy has a new computer program to assist members in determining their capitated rate (pmpm). This RISC program is being supported by a grant from Ortho Pharmaceuticals. Call the Academy (847) 330-0230 and ask for "Socioeconomic/Practice Issues."

A big issue that the Academy is studying is the new HCFA proposal to change the reimbursement for the 1700 series. HCFA has proposed two codes: 1) the first code would cover 1-15 lesions, and 2) the second code would cover each additional 10 lesions above 15. This proposal is of extreme concern to the Academy.

The Academy has presented an alternative proposal to HCFA that would have the first code include one lesion. The second code would cover each additional lesion up to 15 lesions. The third code would be a stand-alone code for 15 or more lesions.

The Academy is examining two other important issues on reimbursement:

- 1) The proposal to prohibit separate billing of the excision of a lesion with the intermediate and complex repairs.
- 2) The request of HCFA for a comprehensive skin examination reimbursement.

Darryl M. Bronson, M.D.

SOCIETY SURVEY

The Long Range Planning Committee surveyed the membership at the April 24, 1996, Society meeting with regards to interest in the following issues:

- 1. Attending an additional clinical meeting during the calender year
- 2. Volunteering for the Speakers Bureau
- 3. Support of charitable organizations by our Society
- 4. Support for the Public Service Award for non-dermatologists

Sixty-three responses were received. They showed the following:

- 1. 65% were in favor of an additional clinical meeting
- 2. 14% would be interested in volunteering for the Speakers Bureau
- 61% were against the Society's supporting charitable organizations with membership dues
- 47% were in favor of the Public Service Award for non-dermatologists

Sophia Welykyj, M.D.

1997 MIDWEST CLINICAL CONFERENCE

The 53rd annual Midwest Clinical Conference, sponsored by the Chicago Medical Society, will take place on February 7-9, 1997, at Navy Pier. The conference is geared toward primary care physicians. Numerous specialty societies contribute programs and speakers. The Chicago Dermatological Society will present its program on Sunday, February 9, from 8:00 am to 11:00 am. The speakers are the following:

- 1. Michael Berkson, M.D. Acne
- 2. Annette Wagner, M.D. Common Childhood Dermatoses
- 3. James Hermann, M.D. Skin Cancer
- 4. Heidi Baca, M.D. Photoaging

The program director and moderator is Nona Craig, M.D.

1996-97 PROGRAMS AND SPEAKERS

October 19-20, 1996 - Northwestern Memorial Hospital

BLUEFARB LECTURE

David Bickers, M.D.

MELANOMA SYMPOSIUM

Mark Greene, M.D.

Nora Hansen, M.D.

Ron Rapini, M.D.

Darrell Rigel, M.D.

Randall Roenigk, M.D.

Steve Rosen, M.D.

November 20, 1996 - University of Chicago

ALLAN LORINCZ LECTURE

Joseph Jorizzo, M.D.

January 15, 1997 - Northwestern Memorial Hospital

LASER SYMPOSIUM DAY OF LEARNING

Roy Geronimous, M.D.

Ronald Wheeland, M.D.

February 12, 1997 - Cook County Hospital

SAMUEL ZAKON LECTURE

Robert Weiss, M.D.

March 12, 1997 - Chicago Medical Society Building

CPT CODING

Inga Elizey

April 16, 1997 - University of Illinois

SILAS WALLK LECTURE

Drore Eisen, M.D.

May 14, 1997 -

Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Medical Center

MAX & VERA PINSKI MEMORIAL LECTURE

Alice Gottlieb, M.D.

UNIVERSITY TEACHING PROGRAMS

University of Illinois Department of Dermatology 808 S. Wood Street

Chicago, IL 60612 312-996-6966

FAX 312-996-1188

3rd year/ Thomas
Brander
Patricia Carroll
Paul Storrs

Libbyette Wright

Beth Jester

2nd year/Samir Alaiti Kathy Dziedzic David Gruber

1st year/ Angela Alford
Julie Goldberg
Melville Hughes
Gary McCracken

Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's

Department of Dermatology

1653 W. Congress Parkway

Chicago, IL 60612-3833 312-942-6096

FAX 312-942-7778

3rd year/Kelly Abate 2nd year/Carmen

Mansilla-Orihuela

Carla Retief

1st year/ Clarence W. Brown Jr. Cook County Hospital
Division of Dermatology
Karl Meyer Hall Building
Room 104

720 S. Wolcott Street Chicago, IL 60612 312-633-8734

312-633-8734 FAX 312-633-3347

3rd year/ Anya Bandt Hilary Diamond

Rachel Schacht
2nd year/Michael

Eidelman Sanjiva Goyal Anthony Meyer

1st year/ Judy Chiang Rebecca Miller Nathan Newman Department of
Dermatology
5841 S. Maryland
Avenue
MC 5067
Chicago, IL 60637
773-702-6559
FAX 773-702-8398
3rd year/ Lisa Marie
Seung
Hai Tran

University of Chicago

2nd year/David Melamed Martin Miller

1st year/ Jason Applebaum Jeffrey Knispel

Northwestern University Department of Dermatology 303 E. Chicago Avneue Chicago, IL 60611 312-908-8173 FAX 312-908-0664 3rd year/ Stephanie Cotell Ken Gordon Karin Linthicum Farhad Shahandeh 2nd year/Susan Ash Rajani Katta Sara Katz Jining Wang

1st year/ Rebecca Cummins Jean-Christophe Lapiere Linda Mak